



FAO Nicola Hopkins and Mair Hill Planning Department Council Offices Church Walk Clitheroe BB7 2RA

24th January 2022

Dear Nicola Hopkins & Mair Hill,

Consultation of Application 3/2022/1044 at Public Right of Way to the rear of former Queen Mary Terrace and Bridge Terrace Mitton Road Whalley BB7 9JS.

Whalley Parish Council objects to the proposed diversion for the following reasons.

The proposed diversion is very close to and rejoins Mitton Road in the middle of the diversion which is a very busy and noisy Road. The existing footpath took users away from the traffic for the enjoyment of pedestrians.

Whilst not an ideal solution, Whalley Parish Council would prefer to see a dedicated path alongside the large green at the entrance of Calderstones Estate, along the estate roads and to the path as indicated on the attached map exiting back onto Mitton Road, minimising the impact of traffic to users whilst walking this route.

The proposed diversion seems a futile exercise as a diversion as the route is practically on Mitton Road highway.

Liz Haworth
Parish Clerk & RFO
On behalf of
Whalley Parish Council